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January 14, 2016 
 
 
 
Dr. John Hitt, President 
University of Central Florida 
 
Dear Dr. Hitt: 
 
It is our intention that the partnership arrangement in the downtown campus accomplish two important objectives:  
first, to connect relevant education programs more closely to the primary employers of their graduates, and 
second, to reduce the overall cost of college to our students through partnering with UCF even more deeply at 
this location. 
 
I am writing to confirm Valencia College’s commitment to Phase One of the proposed joint downtown campus.  
Specifically, the college will commit $2 million to the construction of the initial joint-use facility.  This investment is 
comprised of local revenue resources and will not include any state appropriated funds or student tuition and fees. 
 
Valencia College further proposes to redeploy our Walt Disney World School for Hospitality and Culinary Arts 
from our West Campus, where it has outgrown existing facilities, to the downtown campus in facilities provided by 
the master developer.  The fifty thousand square foot commitment will require the college only to finish out the 
fully shelled space and will carry no other building costs.  Most of these very modest costs we anticipate to come 
through philanthropy, corporate in-kind gifts, and other local resources.  We will not seek state capital funding for 
this component of the campus. 
 
Finally, it is quite likely that Valencia College students attending both the downtown campus and other campuses 
will seek housing in the privately provided student housing solution downtown.  This can be accomplished through 
an inter-institutional housing agreement such as we have used in the past. 
 
Thank you for seeking this clarification.  Please feel free to share it with others in the process as necessary.  I 
look forward to extending what is already one of the finest higher education partnerships in the country into new 
and rewarding territory to the benefit of our students and community. 
 
Yours truly, 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Sanford C. Shugart 
 


